

## **JANUARY 2025 #1**

#### **TOWN HALL**

933, 2<sup>E</sup> Concession Elgin (Québec) JOS 2E0 Téléphone : (450) 264-2320 <u>dg@munelgin.ca</u>

#### **TOWN HALL HOURS**

Mon. To Thurs. 8:00a.m. to 4:00p.m.

## **COUNCIL MEETING DATES**

Monday February 3 at 8:00 p.m.
Monday March 3 at 8:00 p.m.
Monday April 7 at 8:00 p.m.
Monday May 5 at 8:00 p.m.
Monday June 2 at 8:00 p.m.
Monday July 7 at 8:00 p.m.
Monday August 4 at 8:00 p.m.
Monday September 8 at 8:00 p.m.
Wednesday October 1 at 8:00 p.m.
Monday November 10 at 8:00 p.m.
Monday December 1 at 8:00 p.m.

#### **2025 TAX BILLS**

The 2025 tax bill have been sent out. 1st payment will be due on February 6, 2025

# HERE IS THE PAYMENT METHODS AVAILABLE TO PAY YOUR TAXES:

- You can pay from your bank account (CIBC, BMO or Desjardins) with the bill payment option with your (10 digit) registration number
- which is on your tax bill, please choose ELGIN, MUNICIPALITY OF, TAX as the supplier/payee.
- You can send a check to the Town Hall: 933, 2<sup>nd</sup> Concession Elgin, QC J0S 2E0
- You can come to the office to pay cash or by check, if necessary, there is a slot in the door to deposit your payment.
- ●We also offer the option of making an INTERAC transfer to email: da@muneloin.ca

# \*\*NO SECURITY QUESTION NEEDED\*\*

# facebook

We are excited to announce the creation of a new Facebook group dedicated to providing you with the latest municipal updates. Join us to stay informed about:

- · Council meeting news and decisions
- Road closures and traffic alerts
- Important announcements and community events

Stay connected and never miss an update! Join our Facebook group today and be a part of our community's journey towards progress and growth.

### Join Now:

https://www.facebook.com/groups/5543 23420857235

We look forward to seeing you there!

# **MUNICIPAL INFO**

# Dear Elgin Citizens,

I would like to take this opportunity to wish you, on behalf of myself and the entire municipal team, our best wishes for 2025. May this new year be filled with wonderful moments, both personally and professionally.

In this winter season, we would like to remind you of the importance of driving with caution, especially when you come across snowplows on our roads. These heavy and imposing vehicles require special attention from motorists to ensure everyone's safety.

#### Here are some important instructions to follow:

- Slow down and keep your distance: Approach snowplows with caution and maintain a safe distance
  to avoid accidents
- Use your turn signals: Always signal your intentions by using your turn signals to indicate to the snow plow driver the direction you wish to take. This allows for better coordination and reduces the risk of incidents.
- 3. Anticipate movements: Be aware of snow plow maneuvers and adjust your driving accordingly.
- **4. Stay patient:** Snowplows work to make our roads safe. Your patience and understanding contribute greatly to this collective effort.

We thank you for your cooperation and hope you drive carefully to ensure your safety and that of our snow plow drivers.

We kindly remind you of the following guidelines to ensure the smooth operation of our services and maintain the safety of our roads:

#### 1. Proper Placement of Bins on Collection Days:

- Your recycling and/or garbage bins should NEVER be placed on the street.
- Always place your bins on your property.
- Remove your bins from the side of the road the same day to prevent any damage from the snow plow.

### 2. Snow Disposal Regulations:

• For the safety of the road, it is STRICTLY FORBIDDEN to push and leave snow from your property onto the road.

## 3. Parking On Side of A Public Roads:

• It is FORBIDDEN to PARK your vehicle on a public road on the entire territory of the Municipality.

We appreciate your cooperation in adhering to these guidelines, which help maintain the safety and cleanliness of our community.

Thank you for your attention and compliance.

# FLUORESCENT CIVIC NUMBERS

It is important to remove the accumulated snow around your fluorescent civic numbers so that they are clearly visible to all emergency services. If you notice that your sign - civic numbers is damaged or missing, please contact the Town Hall so that we can rectify the situation. This is for your protection, in case of an emergency.

# Outdoor ice rink and deck hockey - FREE

As most of you may have noticed, the deck hockey structure and lights were installed at Athelstan Park. The road crew and volunteer firefighters have been working hard to ice the rink so everyone can enjoy it. One of the light poles has a green





button to activate the lights. Once this button is pressed, the lights will turn on for 1 hour.

## Access to The Little Green Library is free for all citizens of Elgin. What are you waiting for to become a member?

As a non-profit organization, operated entirely by a dedicated team of volunteers, The Little Green Library has been offering several services to its members for close to 50 years:

- A bilingual collection of more than 25,000 novels, reference documents, biographies, magazines, graphic novels, audio books and large print books, etc.;
- New publications and new acquisitions every month in both English and French;
- Suggestions for books to read on a different theme each month;
- An on-line catalogue;
- An area to sit, read and relax (coffee available as well!);
- Two spaces specially set up for children and teens;
- An exhibition area for local artists:
- Seven self-serve computer stations and access to the WIFI network!
- A used-book boutique at very competitive prices!

As a member, you also have access to the vast collection of the *Bibliothèques et Archives nationales du Québec* (BAnQ) free of charge. Visit our website: <a href="https://fr-ca.facebook.com/PetiteBibliothequeVerteLittleGreenLibrary">www.pbv-lql.org</a> or our Facebook page: <a href="https://fr-ca.facebook.com/PetiteBibliothequeVerteLittleGreenLibrary">https://fr-ca.facebook.com/PetiteBibliothequeVerteLittleGreenLibrary</a>. Each month a list of new books is posted there.

The Little Green Library is located at 4 Lorne in Huntingdon. A large parking area is available!

## Opening hours:

Tuesday from 10 a.m. to 8 p.m.
Thursday and Friday from 2 to 4:30 p.m.

Saturday from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m.

THE LITTLE GREEN LIBRARY: ONCE YOU TRY IT, YOU WILL LOVE IT FOR LIFE!